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The apartheid system has historically burdened South Africa with 
gross economic distortions, stagnation, secrecy, severe 
discrimination and natural devastation. It has deprived the 
country's workers, communities and environment of the fundamental 
rights written into international conventions and upheld in other 
countries. 

In order to reverse this crippling legacy and to improve the 
economic wellbeing of all South Africans, investment by both 
South African and multinational companies needs to be reshaped 
for an equitable, democratic and life-enhancing society. 

It is out of this grave concern and motivation based on ethical 
and religious considerations that the South African Council of 
Churches, meeting in conference on 8 July 1993, takes this 
initiative to introduce and support this Code of Conduct. The 
Code outlines ways in which business can play a constructive and 
creative role in partnership with workers, communities and other 
members of civil society to lay the economic foundations for a 
stable and prosperous South Africa. 

While these standards are also expected to inform the policies of 
a democratically elected government, in the interim, they are 
designed to apply to companies operating in South Africa. 

components of the Code 

Equal Opportunity 

Companies should ensure that their operations are free from 
discrimination based on race, sex, religion, political opinion or 
physical handicap, and implement affirmative action programs 
designed to protect the equal rights and just treatment of the 
historically disadvantaged. 
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Training and Education 

Companies should develop and implement training and education 
programs to increase the productive capacities of their South 
African employees in consultation with the trade union movement. 

Workers' Rights 

Companies should recognize representative unions and uphold their 
employees' rights to organize openly, bargain collectively, 
picket peacefully and strike without intimidation or harassment. 

Working and Living Conditions 

Companies should maintain safe and healthy work environments and 
strive to ensure that the working and living conditions they 
provide accord with relevant international conventions. 

Job Creation and Security 

Companies should strive to maintain productive employment 
opportunities and create new jobs for South Africans. 

Community Relations 

Companies should share information about their practices and 
projected plans with communities affected by their operations, 
and develop social responsibility programs in ongoing 
consultation with representative bodies in these communities. 

Consumer Protection 

Companies should inform consumers of any possible dangers 
associated with their products and co-operate with consumer 
protection and broader community organizations to develop and 
uphold appropriate product safety and quality standards. 

Environmental Protection 

Companies should utilize environmentally sound practices and 
technologies, disclose how and in what amounts they dispose of 
their waste products, and seek to minimize hazardous waste. 

Empowerment of Black Business 

Companies should strive to improve the development of black-owned 
South African businesses by purchasing from and subcontracting to 
such firms. 

Implementation 

Companies should co-operate with monitors established to 
implement these standards by disclosing relevant information in a 
timely fashion. 
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